
70880 Federal Register / Vol. 65, No. 229 / Tuesday, November 28, 2000 / Notices

related services and to monitor and
enforce all provisions of 7 CFR parts
1421, 1423, and 1427. The forms
approved by this information collection
are furnished to interested warehouse
operators or used by warehouse
examiners employed by CCC to secure
and record information about the
warehouse and its operator. The
information collected is necessary to
provide those charged with executing
contracts for CCC a basis to determine
whether the warehouse and the
warehouse operator meet applicable
standards for a contract and to
determine compliance once the contract
is approved.

Estimate of Burden: Public reporting
burden for this information collection is
estimated to average .6 hours per
response.

Respondents: Warehouse Operators.
Estimated Number of Respondents:

3,880.
Estimated Number of Responses per

Respondent: 2.5.
Estimated Total Annual Burden on

Respondents: 483,055 hours.
Proposed topics for comment include:

(a) Whether the continued collection of
information is necessary for the proper
performance of the functions of the
agency, including whether the
information will have practical utility;
(b) the accuracy of CCC’s estimate of
burden including the validity of the
methodology and assumptions used; (c)
enhancing the quality, utility, and
clarity of the information collected; or
(d) minimizing the burden of the
collection of the information on those
who are to respond, including through
the use of appropriate automated,
electronic, mechanical, or other
technological collection techniques or
other forms of information technology.
Comments should be sent to the Desk
Officer for Agriculture, Office of
Information and Regulatory Affairs,
Office of Management and Budget,
Washington, DC 20503, and to Howard
Froehlich at the address listed above.
All comments will become a matter of
public record.

OMB is required to make a decision
concerning the collection(s) of
information contained in these
proposed regulations between 30 and 60
days after publication of this document
in the Federal Register. Therefore, a
comment to OMB is best assured of
having its full effect if OMB receives it
within 30 days of publication.

Signed at Washington, D.C., on November
20, 2000.
Keith Kelly,
Executive Vice President, Commodity Credit
Corporation.
[FR Doc. 00–30287 Filed 11–27–00; 8:45 am]
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Committee

AGENCY: Forest Service, USDA Forest
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ACTION: Notice of Meeting.

SUMMARY: The Lake Tahoe Basin Federal
Advisory Committee will hold a
meeting December 7, 2000, at Harrah’s
Lake Tahoe Special Events Center,
Highway 50, Stateline, NV 89449. This
committee, established by the Secretary
of Agriculture June 23, 2000 (65 FR
44519), is chartered to advise the
Secretary on implementing the terms of
the Federal Interagency Partnership at
Lake Tahoe and on other matters raised
by the Secretary.
DATE AND TIME: The meeting will be held
December 7, 2000, beginning at 10:30
a.m. and ending at 3:30 p.m. Public
comment period is scheduled for 2:00
p.m.
ADDRESSES: The meeting will be held at
Harrah’s Special Events Center, 2nd
Floor, Harrah’s Lake Tahoe, Highway
50, Stateline, NV 89449.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:
Maribeth Gustafson or Sue Fitzgerald,
Lake Tahoe Basin Management Unit,
Forest Service, 870 Emerald Bay Road,
Suite 1, South Lake Tahoe, CA 96150,
(530) 573–2773.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: Items to
be covered on the agenda include: (1)
Agenda Review (2) Review of Advisory
Committee Action Items (3) Presentation
of Advisory Committee budget
recommendations for FY 2002 (4)
Workshop on the Lake Tahoe
Environmental Improvement Program
(EIP), including Advisory Committee
recommendations for EIP
implementation (5) Review of Workshop
Outcomes (6) Public comment. All Lake
Tahoe Basin Federal Advisory
Committee meetings are open to the
public. Interested citizens are
encouraged to attend. Issues may be
brought to the attention of the
committee during the open public
comment period at the meeting or by
filing written statements with the
secretary for committee before or after
the meeting. Please refer any written

comments to the Lake Tahoe Basin
Management Unit at the contact address
above.

Late Notice: Owing to last-minute
changes to the final agenda for this
meeting, this notice is being submitted
under the usual 15-day notification
period.

Dated: November 21, 2000.

Maribeth Gustafson,
Forest Supervisor.
[FR Doc. 00–30221 Filed 11–27–00; 8:45 am]
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DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE

Forest Service

Willamette Provincial Advisory
Committee (PAC)

AGENCY: Forest Service, USDA.

ACTION: Notice of meeting.

SUMMARY: The Willamette Province
Advisory Committee (PAC) will meet on
Thursday, December 14, 2000. The
meeting is scheduled to begin at 9:00
a.m., and will conclude at
approximately 2:00 p.m. The meeting
will be held at the Salem Office of the
Bureau of Land Management; 1717
Fabry Road SE; Salem, Oregon; (503)
375–5646. The tentative agenda
includes: (1) Review year 2000 actions,
(2) Acknowledgment of PAC member
service, (3) Public forum, (4) Identify
PAC agenda items for 2001.

The Public Forum is tentatively
scheduled to begin at 10:30 a.m. Time
allotted for individual presentations
will be limited to 3–4 minutes. Written
comments are encouraged, particularly
if the material cannot be presented
within the time limits for the Public
Forum. Written comments may be
submitted prior to the December 14
meeting by sending them to Designated
Federal Official Neal Forrester at the
address given below.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: For
more information regarding this
meeting, contact Designated Federal
Official Neal Forrester; Willamette
National Forest; 211 East Seventh
Avenue; Eugene, Oregon 97401; (541)
465–6924.

Dated: November 21, 2000.

Herbert L. Wick,
Acting Forest Supervisor.
[FR Doc. 00–30222 Filed 11–27–00; 8:45 am]
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